New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

March 1, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church at 7:30 p.m.

Present were council members – Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, John Johnson, Dave Lesher, and Paul Krieger.
Also present were Janice Crouse, Brian Bonner, Sally Lesher, Carol Holler, Christian Holler, Dan Balthaser, Laura Huggins, and Jimmy Huggins.
The minutes from February meetings on the 1st and 22nd were read and approved. 
Comments from Visitors include: 

Christian Holler stating that Bill Fritz went around and plowed out many people during the one snow storm and would not take any fees, he felt council should write a letter of thanks.

Laura Huggins wanted to know if council was in fact doing anything about the stray cat problem in the borough. She explained cats are coming on her porch and ruining shoes etc. 

Ted explained that before he went to the bank closing on February 24, he spoke to Omar and he felt the borough did not do things correctly concerning obtaining the monies due them. 

Omar felt that we did not include the wage tables in bids, and wanted us to rebid. Brian Bonner examined the bid and found it did in fact include all the wage tables necessary. Upon further investigation Ted found out we had done what we were supposed to and the bank closing went as planned. Monies were distributed by Ted that day to Pierce, Bunt, and the county.

Borough is holding the check for Sweetland until Brian can provide us with a better explanation of the invoice, as it does not match up to what borough feels should be paid. Brian will bring more explanation to the 15th meeting.

Brian Bonner stated that if Watts Township would eventually want to tap in to Borough’s sewer treatment system, the burden would not fall on the Borough but on Watts Township. The Treatment plant will not be able to accommodate Watts Township but can be expandable to accommodate them. All costs should fall on Watts Township for this expansion. Brian stated we have warranties for two years on the equipment and one year bond – that the contractor must fix it problems.

Paul would like to address the drainage first before streets are fixed. Paul and Dave will put together a request for bid for the fixing of Mill Street to be started as soon as the sewer system is complete. Rick Levan with the state is able to help them with the specs for the bid.

Letter will be sent to all residents of New Buffalo before May 1, letting them know that we will be enforcing all ordinance violations. Also to thank everyone for the Christmas Decorations etc. 
 Rental letters for the Foster’s were never picked up from the Post Office. Paul will make sure electric has been converted back to New Buffalo. Paul is re keying all locks in the house this week. 
Watts Township informed Ted that they have been paying workmen’s comp for the Borough, they will expect the Borough to start paying this starting this year. Borough agreed to pay per capita to Watts Township.
The Borough will need five people to serve on the Sewer Authority. The Sewer Authority cannot be formed until the sewer project is started or completed. Persons must submit letter of intent to serve.
Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dale Peterson, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, the bill list was approved.
Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dale Peterson, council adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Assistant Secretary
